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The Sticky Trap Activity
Information & FAQ’s
This year as part of the Great Biosecurity Quest we are asking people to keep an eye out for the invasive Brown Marmorated Stink Bug (BMSB) and other biosecurity pests. One way that you can play your part in protecting Victoria’s biosecurity is by joining our trapping surveillance activity, where you can put insect sticky traps in your garden and report back to us.
[image: Flat sticky trap with cage]What is a sticky trap and why do we use them? 
Some insect pests are tricky to monitor. They may be very small, especially when immature, or they may evade detection, inhabiting nooks on stems and leaves. Some species are green and are difficult to see against plant foliage.
Sticky traps are pieces of coloured plastic or cardboard, typically yellow in colour, coated with a thin layer of glue. Once you peel back a protective layer to expose the sticky surface you can then place them vertically in a paddock, veggie patch or on fruit trees with a twist tie or attached to a stake or fence post.  Coloured sticky traps can help to detect the presence of such insects that otherwise might go undetected until they are an issue.
How does this help protect our biosecurity?
BMSB is a highly destructive pest that can attack over 300 types of fruit, ornamental trees and vegetable crops and would be a nuisance for households if it established in Australia. 
By putting traps in your garden during the high risk BMSB season, you will be a part of surveillance efforts to keep an eye out for this pest and provide data to help confirm its absence. We will keep you informed about the outcomes of the trapping exercise. We hope you will also talk to your friends and neighbours about this activity, to help raise awareness about the importance of keeping watch for invasive pests in Victoria.
What is involved if I join?
A trap will be sent to you for you to set up at your location.  Once you receive your sticky trap, we will ask you to follow the instructions to place it in your garden. After two weeks you will need to take a photo of your trap and any bugs that have been collected and upload the photo via the MyPestGuideTM app.  


Our biosecurity experts will review your photos to identify any invasive insect pests that may have collected on the trap.
We will ask you to keep the trap for a short while (in your freezer if possible). If our biosecurity experts do identify any suspect pests, they will be in touch and might ask to have a closer look.
How will my data be stored and used?
Data collected during the project is stored in the MyPestGuideTM Reporter database (managed by the Western Australian Government) and with Agriculture Victoria. Data is accessible by database administrators and the Agriculture Victoria project team, and is used for biosecurity purposes.  Data is not accessible to the general public.
[image: A cartoon character looking at a bug]How can I join?
Fill out the trapping project expression of interest form linked on the Great Biosecurity Quest webpage, and the Great Biosecurity Quest team will be in touch when the project begins in November with more information. 

[image: Agriculture Victoria]OFFICIAL

OFFICIAL



[image: Agriculture Victoria]OFFICIAL

image1.png
THE GREAT
BIOSECURITY




image2.jpeg




image3.png




image4.png




image6.png




image5.jpeg
AGRICULTURE !‘ "!: ORIA




